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82781 Barbre Road
           

Dexter, OR 97431 USA






Phone: 541-937-3045




Dexterfire21@gmail.com


Dexter Rural Fire Protection District Board of Directors Meeting

Meeting of the Board of Directors 

In person 

November 19, 2024

Call to Order: Vice-Chair Rich Stronach called the meeting to order at 6:07 p.m.

Present: 
Directors Rich Stronach, Larry Severance, Larry Swartz, Tim Strinz

Absent:
Bob Holland
Staff: 

Fire Chief Larry Wooldridge
Guests: 
None
Minutes:   The Board reviewed the minutes of the October 15, 2024, Board of Directors meeting.  Director Larry Swartz moved to accept the minutes as presented.  Director Larry Severance seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.
Financial Review and Bill Approval: The Board reviewed the financial statements and district bills.  Director Larry Swartz made a motion to approve the financial statements and pay the districts bills.  Director Tim Strinz seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.

Correspondence: Director Strinz gave a report on his time and information from OFDDA Conference.
Chief’s Report: 
Staffing: Chief Wooldridge reported that we currently have 1 full-time staff on duty.  We have brought on a new resident, and he will move on December 2nd.
Responses: Chief Wooldridge gave report on department responses for the month of October.
Grants: Chief Wooldridge reported that the AFG grant has been awarded to Cascade Fire Equipment.  VFA grant equipment has been ordered and we are waiting for things to arrive.
Apparatus: We will be scheduling E2121 to have the pump inspected/repaired later this year.  It appears to have the same issue that E2111 had earlier this year.
Community: Dexter Fire attended Pleasant Hill HS career day and the Lowell for the ‘Every 15 Minutes’ event last month.
End of Chief’s report.
Unfinished Business: 
IGA for Admin Assistant: Chief Wooldridge gave an update on progress.  We are hoping to have something to present at the December board meeting.
Bank: Chief Wooldridge has signer sheets for all 5 board members to fill out and he will return them to the bank for updated signature cards.
Motion was made by Director Severance to remove Past Director Don Richardson from the approved signers for Dexter Rural Fire Protection District.  The motion was seconded by Director Strinz. Passed unanimously.

This motion was to clear up any signer issues that may arise in the future.

Audit: Chief Wooldridge reported that they have turned in everything to Accuity for the 2022-2023 audit and that Haley has began compiling 2023-2024 audit items.
Bank Credit Card: Chief Wooldridge reported that he needs to write a letter to Banner Bank to remove past Administrative Assistant Bonnie Graham from our credit cards and then can destroy the card.

Motion was made by Director Strinz to remove Bonnie Graham from Dexter RFPD credit cards and to close the credit card account associated with her.  The motion was seconded by Director Severance.  Passed unanimously.
New Business: Chief Wooldridge reported that we have 3 resolutions to read and pass, accepting monies into the current budget from conflagration responses over the summer.
Resolution 09-2024: Director Swartz moved to accept monies from the Darlene 3 Fire Conflagration and distribute to the listed line items.  Director Severance seconded the motion. Passed unanimously.
Resolution 10-2024: Director Swartz moved to accept monies from the Cow Valley Conflagration and distribute to the listed line items.  Director Strinz seconded the motion.  Passed unanimously.
Resolution 11-2024: Director Swartz moved to accept monies from the Lone Rock Conflagration and distribute to the listed line items.  Director Strinz seconded the motion.  Passed unanimously.
Out of District Properties: Open discussion of properties that are not within the fire district and how our response will be.  Chief Wooldridge stated that if there is a life threat and fire involvement that we would respond immediately.  No further action taken at this time.
Adjournment: Director Larry Swartz made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:00 p.m. Director Tim Strinz seconded. Motion passed unanimously. 
Respectfully submitted,

Larry Wooldridge
Fire Chief
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